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A MESSAGE FROM THE FIRE CHIEF 
 
 

I am pleased to present our 2020 Annual Report. 
 
2020 saw a lowered demand for our services due to pandemic restrictions and 
we finished the year with 261 calls for service.  
 
We spent 323 hours and 56 minutes responding to those 261 incidents for a total 
of 2111 man hours over 1621 individual responses from our members to manage 
those calls for service. 
 
Our firefighters did manage to attend 42 training sessions in 2020 for a time 
commitment of 1964 staff hours. 
 
Firefighters were unable to complete Public Education opportunities due to the 
pandemic. We are working towards virtual education events and in person 
sessions once restrictions are lifted. 

 
Our members continue to show strong commitment to the community, and I am 
proud to lead this dedicated team. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Chief Ralph Snyder 













Municipality # of Calls
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CALLOUTS BY MONTH
Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec

Callouts Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Total

35.00 18.00 12.00 13.00 29.00 23.00 18.00 24.00 29.00 23.00 25.00 12.00 261.00

Total 35.00 18.00 12.00 13.00 29.00 23.00 18.00 24.00 29.00 23.00 25.00 12.00 261.00
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2020 Firefighter Training 
 
 

IN 2020 we had our weekly in-house training routine disrupted multiple times by 
Covid 19. We still managed to cover a wide range of disciplines, techniques, and 
personal safety items. At various periods we did staggered starts, separation of 
personnel to different locations and finally training on 4 different weeknights. 
 
Outside of the scheduled department training we had nearly all our external 
training opportunities cancelled.  
 
The training library continues to be very well utilized by the members. Materials 
including texts, videos, and workbooks were signed out regularly. 
 
We have a good percentage of our firefighters certified to the NFPA Firefighter II 
standard or higher, with the remainder actively working to achieve certification. 
 
Some members have completed specialized Pump Operations certification, while 
others will be enrolled in the course as our first learning contract with the Ontario 
Fire College. 
 
Additionally, we have members NFPA certified as Fire Officer, Fire &Life Safety 
Educator, Fire Inspector, Fire Investigator, and Fire Instructor. 
 
 
All training records are maintained electronically on our FirePro2 software. 
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Chairman and Members of the Shelburne and District Fire Board of Management. 
 
I thank the fire board for putting their trust in me to lead this fire department.  
 
2020 was another busy year for the Shelburne & District Fire Department. Our firefighters 
continued to show their professionalism with commitment and dedication to our communities. 
 
The past year was filled with many transitions within our department. A change in delivery of 
dispatch services, a farewell to Chief Lemaich and the transition to a new Chief. All this during 
a pandemic with all the complications associated with following provincial guidelines and 
maintaining the health and safety of both our firefighters and the public they serve. 
 
Deputy Chief Clayton, along with the support of the entire membership, operated the 
department very aptly during the process of filling the Chief’s position. 
 
Our apparatus fleet remains in good working condition as we work toward replacement of 
Rescue 26.  The firehall could benefit greatly from the installation of a SCBA cylinder filling 
station as we currently rely on neighbouring departments for our breathing air. We are 
investigating funding sources for this capital purchase. 
 
We are facing some major challenges with the training of our Firefighters and Officers. The 
closing of the Ontario Fire College (OFC) campus has forced us to investigate new ways to 
achieve training goals. We have discussed learning contracts with the OFC Academic 
Manager and will pursue this alternative to continue education and training at a relatively low 
cost. We have some very qualified personnel to lead in-house courses. Training on live fire, 
search, rescue, and firefighter survival in a realistic environment may be a more expensive 
endeavor at regional centers. 
 
Although SDFD call volume was down by 13% in 2020, probably due to restrictions imposed 
by the pandemic, we anticipate the needs of residents in our catchment area to continue to 
result in higher call volumes. We should continually address potential growth of department 
resources and service delivery model changes to meet future challenges with the professional 
service that our residents have come to expect.  
 
  
Ralph Snyder 
Fire Chief  
Shelburne & District Fire Department 
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